PARISH OF SAINT AUGUSTINE OF HIPPO

Woodland Road, St. Austell PL25 4RA *Telephone:* 01726 73838

Email: staustellcatholicparish@gmail.com Website: www.augustineofhippo.org.uk

Parish Priest
Fr. Peter Morgan

Parish Deacon Rev. John Sanders

frpetermorgan@aol.com Tel: 01726 74911

There is usually someone in the parish office to receive calls on weekday mornings.

THIRTY-THIRD WEEK IN ORDINARY TIME (Yr A) Sunday 16th November 2014

TIMES OF MASSES & SERVICES

Saturday	15th Nov.	6.00 p.m.	(Lorraine Jones RIP & Eleanor Maurer RIP)
Sunday	16th Nov.	8.30 a.m.	(The Parish)
		10.30 a.m.	(Mary Felton RIP)
Tuesday	18th Nov.	7.00 p.m.	(The Faithful Departed)
Wednesday	19th Nov.	10.30 a.m.	Requiem Mass - Nora Skerry
Thursday	20th Nov.	12.05 p.m.	(Neville Humphries RIP)
Friday	21st Nov.	10.30 a.m.	(Ollie Naismith RIP & Donald Cross RIP)
Saturday	22nd Nov.	6.00 p.m.	(Oliver Brannigan RIP)
Sunday	23rd Nov.	8.30 a.m.	(The Parish)
		10.30 a.m.	Christ the King (Michael Ludlow)

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Saturday 5.15 p.m. - 5.45 p.m.

ROSARY

Friday 10.00 a.m.

ORDINARIATE MASS

Sunday 5.30 p.m.



MASS INTENTIONS

Sat 15th Nov - Lorraine Jones RIP & Eleanor Maurer RIP (Lyn Whittington's intention). Sun 16th Nov - Mary Felton RIP (Jo Daniel's intention). Thurs 20th Nov - Neville Humphries RIP (Imelda Humphries' intention). Fri 21st Nov - Ollie Naismith RIP & Donald Cross RIP (Diana Cross' intention). Sat 22nd Nov - Oliver Brannigan RIP (Lyn Whittington's intention). Sun 23rd Nov, 10.30am - Michael Ludlow (Catenian intention).

REQUIESCAT IN PACE

Please pray for the repose of the soul of Nora Skerry who died recently and whose Requiem Mass is this coming *Wednesday 19th November at 10.30am* followed by her burial in the churchyard of Lanlivery Parish Church at 12.00 noon.

CATHOLICISM

Our series of Autumn Reflections by Rev. Robert E. Barron concludes this *Tuesday 18th November at 7.30pm* with 'World Without End: the Last Things'. If you have been unable to make any of the sessions thus far, do come and join us as we come to the 'last lap' of this great journey into our Catholic Faith

AUTUMN FAYRE - Saturday 22nd November, 10.30am to 3.00pm

Just one week to go until this year's Autumn Fayre! If you would like to help on a stall there is still time to put your name down on the list in the Porch. Once again you have been very generous in your donation of many items for this annual fund-raising event. We still need bottles for the Bottle Tombola (alcohol allowed), items for the Grocery stall and possible one or two donations of Raffle prizes. Please bring all perishable goods - cakes, small cakes etc on the Friday before the Fayre or on the day itself. If you have volunteered to be a stall-holder, stalls are going to be set up on *Friday 21st*, after the 10.30am Mass and coffee. Lunch will be provided. Thank you for all your support.

CHRIST THE KING - Sunday 23rd November

Next Sunday we will celebrate National Youth Sunday. At the 10.30am Mass there will be a special involvement of the young people of the parish and we hope that as many as possible of our children and young people will attend Mass at 10.30am to join in this special celebration.

'THE CORNISH CHOUGH'

Rowena Nicholls will be giving a talk on 'The Cornish Chough' at the next Catholic Women's League meeting on *Tuesday 25th November at* 7.30pm. The meeting is open to all parishioners - everyone will be most welcome to come and hear Rowena talk about this most Cornish of birds!

SUNG REQUIEM MASS IN LATIN

Fr. Peter will be celebrating a Latin Requiem Mass on *Saturday 29th November at 10.30am*. This is Mass in Latin according to the New Rite and texts will be provided.

'WOMEN'S WORLD DAY OF PRAYER' PREPARATION DAY

Saturday 29th November, 10.30am - 2.30pm in St. Monica's Room. All are welcome, please see notice board in the Porch for details.

THE EBOLA CRISIS

CAFOD, alongside its Church partners, is scaling up its response to the continuing crisis in West Africa. It is working with priests and imams to spread the word about hand-washing and safe sanitation, and to distribute hygiene kits. Priests and communities are being trained in how to carry out safe burials and CAFOD is providing care and emotional support to families who have lost loved ones. As the spread of Ebola widens, the daily provision of food is becoming more difficult and CAFOD is planning to work in Sierra Leone and Liberia to make sure vulnerable families have enough food. CAFOD is asking for our faithful and continuing prayers for the communities affected by Ebola and for those who are working so courageously to relieve the suffering in West Africa. If you would like to make a financial contribution to CAFOD for its relief work in West Africa you may make one by telephone: 0500 85 88 85 or online by visiting cafod.org.uk/ebola. If you do not have access to the internet or would prefer to make your gift to CAFOD through the parish, please place your donation in the wooden collection box in the Narthex.

SERVICE OF SUNG VESPERS FOR CHRISTIAN UNITY

This *Friday 21st November at 4.00pm* Bishop Mark will be leading a special service of Sung Vespers for Christian Unity in Plymouth Cathedral to mark the 50th Anniversary of the Decree on Christi All are invited to come and celebrate this important initiative wi for the unity Christ willed: that all may be one so that the world believe.

REJOICE! REJOICE! REJOICE!

"I want to say one word to you and this word is Joy. Wherever Consecrated People are, there is always joy." (Pope Francis)
The Diocese of Plymouth will mark the opening of the Year of Consecrated Life, 2014 - 2015, with Mass in the Cathedral on Sa 6th December at 12.00 noon. Everyone is invited to join the Co People of our Diocese in joyful thanksgiving.

VIGIL IN SUPPORT OF THE HOMELESS

St. Petroc's Society, together with FOSTAH (Friends of St. Austell Homeless) will be holding their Annual Vigil in support of homeless people here at St. Augustine's Church from 10.00pm until midnight on *Friday 5th December*, following their Carol Service in Truro. All are invited to drop in for some or all of the time.

THE BOOKSHOP REPOSITORY

The Bookshop is manned every week after all weekend Masses as well as Friday morning after Mass. When it is unattended you are welcome to put your purchase money in the wall box in Cuthbert Mayne Room. At present the bookshop has a varied selection of Christmas cards in stock, alongside its usual stock of cards for all religious and other special occasions. It also has an extensive choice of rosaries, devotional and inspirational gifts as well as Bibles and Missals etc. Please take a little time to come and have a look at what is available. Thank you.

APOSTLESHIP OF THE SEA

We are appealing please for socks, knitted hats, fingerless gloves, toiletries, confectionery and rosaries to parcel wrap in November so that Ship Visitors can visit the ships in December with Christmas parcels for the crew. Please leave any contributions in the Narthex clearly marked for the Apostleship of the Sea/Ann Bassett (Parish Contact) or for more details telephone Ann on 01726 61211. The parcelling up will take place on *Friday 5th December* so all gifts should be donated before that date. Thank you to all who have already given so generously to this appeal. It is much appreciated.

COLLECTIONS - Thank you

The parish collection total below does not include Standing Orders which average at £330 per week. All cheques should be made payable to 'PRCDTR St. Austell Parish'.

Parish Collection: £616.30; Candles: £21.77; Coffee: £18.92; APF: £23.11; Flowers: £3.80; Cafod Ethiopia Jar: £11.85; Ebola Crisis Donations: £43.25.

SICK AND HOUSEBOUND

Please remember in your prayers all those in the parish who are sick or housebound.

Parish Safeguarding Representatives

Karen Waters - Tel: 01726 842372 Pat Whitehouse - Tel: 01726 814415

Diocesan Safeguarding Office

Tel: 01364 645390

"You have made us for yourself, O Lord, and our hearts are restless until they rest in you."

(St Augustine of Hippo)

St Augustine's Parish is part of Plymouth R.C. Diocese – Registered Charity No. 213227